BRIDGE D'ALBRET MINUTES OF THE AGM HELD ON WEDNESDAY 8 NOVEMBER 2023

Present: Anna Suter, Irene Milmoe, Lynne Johnstone, Phil & Sandra Appleby, Chris Burdon, Jenny Carpenter, Lesley Feltham, Daniele Gilder, Sue Lee, Christine McArdle, Lavinia Pearce, Sue Russell, Isabelle Stanistreet, Jean-Charles Barres

Apologies : Sue Stephens

- 1. We have received the resignations of Sue S & Sue R from the Committee. A vote of thanks presented to them both for their contribution to the club and to Sue R for all her Bridge lessons. Secretary's position was due for re-election, as there were no applications, Lynne will continue in the position.
- 2. Annual Financial Report presented by Irene, Treasurer, and accepted by all.
- 3. Confirmation that Annual Subscription will remain at 5 € and playing fee at 1 €.
- 4. Lawn Star Trophy in memory of John Buckingham & Miles Stanistreet will be re-instated. Christine to organise during winter months.
- 5. Our Christmas Lunch will be at Contes d'Albret. Sue L to organise the preferred date by an online Poll.
- 6. Bridge Loto to continue. Anyone wishing to join please contact Lynne or Anna.
- 7. Agreed to participate in Gascony.Live site for 2024. Isabelle will organise a Facebook page for the Club. We will also look into joining the Facebook pages of Nerac & Lavardac.
- 8. A vote of thanks was extended to Christine for her website management and weekly scoring, etc.

 Thanks also extended to Andrew Urbanski & Mick Heyworth for their contribution to the Club during the year.

 Sue L felt it was unfortunate we no longer had lessons, but she was assured that instruction can be organised for a Monday afternoon when required.